February 8, 1946.

Julius L. Thorn, Executive Secretary, Fort Leavenworth

> Miss Bernice Coe, Manager, Print Department, FILM-TEL, INC., 25 West 45th St., New York 19, N.Y.

Pov. #849

Dear Miss Coe:

Since receiving your letter of December 12, 1945, regarding our order for one print of KILLING THE KILLER, I have anxiously awaited the receipt of this film. You stated at that time that it should be ready for delivery in about two weeks. It has not been received as yet, and I am wondering if there is anything you can do to hurry it along.

I will appreciate your earliest attention to this order. We are urgently in need of this film.

Very sincerely yours,

FCA:h

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.